
           

   

     

 

 

  





● Support amendments to the Anti-Discrimination Act to add a definition of the new attribute ‘sex work 
activity’ but recommend the removal of ‘adult’ from cl 6.  

 
Amend City of Brisbane Act 2010, Local Government Act 2009 
● Support changes that prevent councils from taking actions to limit or prohibit sex work businesses 

unfairly (Pt 3 and 7) 
● Support safeguards to ensure councils do not undermine the implementation of decriminalisation.  
● Recommend sex workers working in small groups and collectives can do so without permits or DA and 

without risking privacy, confidentiality or penalty. This is necessary to meet the intention of Queensland 
Law Reform Commission (QLRC) Report Recommendation 1.  

 
Amend the Criminal Code 
● Support the repeal of the entire chapter of sex work criminal offence (ch 22A) in the Criminal Code, 

including the laws that criminalise sex worker safety strategies. (Pt 4) 
 
Amend the Liquor Act 1992 
● Support amendment of the Liquor Act and recommend removing police from any enforcement  role. 
● The exclusion of strippers (sex workers) from the decriminalisation review, despite initial intentions for 

their inclusion, has effectively left them marginalised, depriving them of the advantages of 
decriminalisation. Recommend a review of the Liquor Act and Adult Entertainment Code to address this 
oversight and ensure equitable treatment. 
 

Amend the Work Health and Safety Act 2011 
● Support a review of the Act in 4-5 years, per the QLRC Report Recommendation 35, no sooner. 
● Recommend that a review should be undertaken in consultation with sex worker organisations, 

including Respect Inc and Scarlet Alliance. 
 
Repeal the licensing system and Prostitution Act 1999 
● Support repealing the Prostitution Act 1999, including the licensing system, licensing body, public health 

penalties, and advertising laws as outlined in Part 10 of the Bill. 
 
Other  
● Recommend that 'social escort' be repealed from the Child Employment Act 2006 as it has been from 

other legislation.  
 
Additional matters 
● As per the QLRC Report Recommendation 38, Respect Inc should be resourced to develop and 

implement awareness and education programs to address sex work stigma and inform sex workers 
about decriminalisation. 

● Recommend incorporating provisions for expungement of sex work offences in future legislation to 
mitigate ongoing adverse effects on sex workers.  

 
Please do not hesitate to get in contact with Dash-Heath Paynter on  or at 

 if you require any more information. 

 
 
Kind regards, 

Dash Heath-Paynter 
Acting Chief Executive Officer 
 




